
The following policies passed second and third reading at this
month’s meeting of the Board: 

E-4 Admission of Students
E-5 Special Education
E-16 Naming of Schools and Facilities
E-24 Personal Information Management
T-10 Public Participation

These updated policies have been posted to the NCDSB Policy Page at  
www.ncdsb.on.ca/policies.php .
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Staffing News

Next Up - Regular Meeting of the Board - September 17, 2025

This month the NCDSB
welcomed new permanent
staff:

one support staff
one manager

One resignation was also
accepted with regret.

Student Trustees’ Report
Sahayma Omenye and Darlene Louttit presented this month’s report from O’Gorman High 
School. School activities highlighted included the Grad Retreat, Heads Up!, OHS Career 
Fair, Day in the Parking Lot, Indigenous History Month, and Planet Youth.
Classroom highlights included Mrs. Charlebois’ Hospitality and Tourism course and Mme 
Stewart’s Géographie class. Extracurricular coverage featured soccer, track and field, and 
LINK bowling—highlighted by Aaron Kleinhuis’ bronze medal finish at OFSAA.
The student trustees also shared insights from their learning experiences while attending 
the Ontario Student Trustees’ Association (OSTA) conference in May.

2025-2026 NCDSB Budget Estimates
Superintendent of Business Keld Scott presented the 2025-2026
Budget Estimates to the Board of Trustees. The balanced budget of
$52,794,495.00 was unanimously passed by the Board of Trustees. 

Personnel Report

Welcome

A series of reports were presented to the Board of
Trustees. This included information regarding the
2025-26 Special Education Board Plan, technology
procurements and a tender report for work to be
completed at two elementary schools. 

Board Reports

Cheryl and Jessica

MYSP Year End Celebration
The Director of Education shared the final accountability report
highlighting the progress made by each department towards their
goal, linked to the Multi-Year Strategic Plan. There was a range of
goals addressing different pillars of the MYSP. In summary, it was
noted that every department made progress towards the
achievement of the goals, there was shared ownership of the
actions taken throughout the year, we experienced improved
accountability measures to monitor progress, and there is a greater
sense of community in working together. 

Student Trustees 

Marc L.
Best Wishes

We bid farewell to Sahayma Omenye and Darlene
Louttit and wish them all the best as they graduate
from O’Gorman High School. The Board thanks
Sahayma and Darlene for their deep commitment to
the role of Student Trustee and for their strong
advocacy throughout their term. 

We warmly welcomed our
two new Student Trustees,
Jacob Dunkley and Alex
Turcotte, who will begin
their term with the Board in
September 2025. 


